Minutes of Meeting held on Friday 12th January 1990 at 7.30 p.m.

Atkinson, Barden, Leach, Cartwright, Harris, Whate

and Spink (7.46).

Apologies; Ashworth, Turner, Tindall and Ashton.

Approval of Previous Minutes

First Amendment:

Planning Sub Committee, Mr. Tindall omitted.

Second Amendment:

PMC to PCC.

These having been previously circulated were approved by Cllr Whate and seconded by Cllr Leach. All in Favour.

Matters Arising from Previous Minutes

Traffic through Dunham

Unlikely to get a Bypass in the next 100 years according to Ministry of Transport informed Chairman. Mr. Whitworth is leaving Notts. County Council it was proposed that we write a letter of thanks for all his help and wish him well for the future.

Bus Turning

A letter was received from Planning & Transportation who will keep us informed with any developments.

Housing for the Elderly

Chairman to make enquiries.

'999'

Cllr Barden rang NOtts Ambulance Service and spoke to Mr J Roe. Informed them we would rather go to Lincoln Hospital rather than Worksop. Cllr Barden to put in writing and formally request this on behalf of Parish Council.

Maggot Farm

Chairman said he has had one phone call from Cllr Plant.

County Questions

Letter to be sent to all contestents congratulating them.

Tree Planting

Separate meeting to be held on Tuesday 17th January 1990 at 7.30 at Mrs. East's. Mrs Davison attending meeting on 5/2/90 to discuss this.

Village Maintenance

- Hole outside houses in middle of Ragnall (council). 1)
- Hole A57 underneath pylon wires near old police house. 2)
- 3) 4)
- Rocking grid centre of Dunham opposite entrance to The Green.

 Kerbing. "Due to present bus route, although we are at present trying to establish another, kerbing of The Green is now urgent".

 Contact Environmental Health regarding "continueing and recurring problem of noise nuisance affecting the quality of life for people liming in Dunham due to believe to the uncertisfactory maintenance. 5) living in Dunham, due we believe to the unsatisfactory maintenance of the A57 road. Could we ask you to come and observe the problem for yourselves, the following would be willing to liase with you".
- Mr Denby, Dunham House, Dunham a)
- Mrs Claughton, Little Stirrup, Dunham Frank Harrison, Riversdale, Dunham. b)
 c)

Enc from Cllr Harris

No white lines at top of Cockitts Hill yet. Contact Cllr Tindall for 6) him to deal with personally.

Street Lights 30 mph sign still not done, urgent. Some nights lights 7) are on and some not. One street light is bent.

8) Street sweeper is requested to Bridge and back.

9)

Drains need pumping out, silted to the top.
Roadside drain filled with tarmac outside Swan Inn. 10)

Work not finished outside Mr C Gaisford's, rolled when too cold and is 11) too high. Assured us this work was going to be seen to.

Planning Report from Sub Committee

Planning Application - 1 The Green, Dunham - Access for Vehicles

"Refer back to previous application why it was turned down".

Approval Granted for Bridge Inc.

Jubilee House refused Planning Permission

Cllr Barden said that Notts C C would be pleased to receive details of plans as D.C. are not getting all the information back to them. Cllr Atkinson remarked that Planning Dept have now gone on to a computer system.

Donations

Cologne Appeal -Chairman gave information, put on file.

Put on file, posters put onto Notice Boards. Bass. Mind

Correspondence

Expenditure 1990/91

Chairman read letter from Mr Gupta. Cllr Whate proposed 3p contribution and do NOT Precept. Seconded Cllr Cartwright. All in Favour. Cllr Barden proposed on next Agenda Frameowrk of dealing with Financial Matters. Cartwright. It was also decided to withdraw all monies except for £5 from Investment Account, and to open an A/C with Midlands using the Orchard System. If this is possible for Parish Councils. Statements as follows:

Current £ 120.00 Deposit

£700 due from P/O to pay in.

R.C.C. Chairman attended two meetsings last week. Grants available for Senior Citizens up to £000 in County, some to be used by April.

Local Council Review - passed to Cllr Whate.

Cllr Barden reported that at Northern Area Meeting Planning Manual to be sent out to each P/C. Contact J Ellis and ask for it if not received. All decisions must be in within 18 days. C. Gibson says legal service available. In 1990 informal seminars hoped to be set up for newly elected councillors.

Onto Future Agenda's - Reports from Meetings.

Next Meeting Monday 5th February 1990 at 7.30 p.m.

Meeting finished at 9.00 p.m. as no further business.

Meeting held on Monday 5th February at 1990 at 7.30 p.m.

Present: Atkinson, Leach, Harris, Ashton, Whate, Tindall, Plant, Spink,

Barden, Turner and Cartwright (left 7.45 p.m.)

Apologies: Ashworth.

Guest: Mrs W Davison, B.D.C.

Approval of Previous Minutes

Approved and seconded by Cllr's Harris and Leach. All in Favour.

Matters Arising from Previous Minutes

1) Tree Planting/Mrs W Davison B.D.C.

Chairman welcomed Mrs Davison to Meeting, who said that Bassetlaw Tidy Programme arose in 1986 at a Tidy Conference. She is now more well known and making progress slow but sure. Her job is to educate people, particuarly children i.e. litter. She has visited every school, some of which are now doing projects. Next step is voluntary groups. Spring Clean Day, some 90 events taking place so far. Queen Mother is Patron. Set up Grot Spot Team who are routed round once a fortnight, although anything dangerous i.e. bottles and glass is picked up next day. Bags will be provided and also strimmer if you provide manpower/petrol. Skip could also be provided, giving if possible 4-6 weeks notice. Any areas cleaned up it would be appreciated if photo's could be taken of before and after. All rubbish cleared is examined so prosecutions can be made. Bottle Bank can be provided. Chairmnan to ask Mr Hyde of Bridge Inn for site. Will take .6th of a ton and is emptied regularly. Chairman pointed out that dyke could do with being piped. Fishermen pose a problem at Riverbank with rubbish. Litter bins could be provided at Fledborough and emptied by Grot Spot Team. One in Ragnall has bottom dropped out, new bin to be provided. Mr Gaisford asked for three bins for Dunham, sites to be arranged. 1/4/90 sees regular monthly cycle workings hours 9-1.00 p.m. Trees available for schools. Scouts to be asked for their help for Spring clean Day. Chairman thanked Bengali Tiger for all her help!

2) A57 Road

Public Meeting was held 2/2/90. Chairman read letter from Mrs J Hodson (Environmental Health). Brought to Meetings attention lorry parking on Main Road to be asked to cease parking (Mr Rose, Jubilee House, Dunham). Lorries also parking in lay-bye opposite Gauntley's. Cllr Atkinson to go and see Environmental Dept as District Cllr. Need to get registration numbers in future for lorries parked. Also brought up that lorries driving on the wrong side of the road at crossroads.

3) Housing for the Elderly

This is now underway.

4) Bus Turning

Write to Mr. Whitworth's replacement and ask "note 1990/91 Bus Turning could you inform us whether early in year, as this would seriously relieve problems in the village".

5) Maggot Farm

Writ served on Gibraltar Farm. Cllr Plant said that Wells are burning chicken feathers at moment, Chairman advised to keep reporting this.

6) '999'

Newton-on-Trent rang in support. Cllr Barden to write a reminder letter.

7) <u>Gounty Questions</u>
Dunham through to next round which is on 7/2/90 at 7.30p.m. W.I. Hall.

8) Financial

Account Book to be brought up to date and given to all Barden who will do some costings for future guidelines.

Orchard Account not available for Parish Councils, but new leaflet was sent interest rates are: up to £999 - 7.63%, over £1000 - 8.8%, over £5000 - 9.39%. National Westminster sending new leaflet with higher interest. Decided to withdraw £500 from Investment Account until contribution arrives.

4) Village Maintenance

1) Mr. Whitworth's replacement is Mr. Hart.

2) Jubilee House, Photocopy to be sent of map to Notts. C.C.
3) Letter read by Chairman regarding kerbing around The Green.

Following were reported:

1) Street light out by Telephone Exchange.

2) Silt washed into road surface hazardous for vehicles at Cockitts Hill.
3) School Bus parking area not marked out, request zigzag lines as well as

straight. Proper place for bus to park.

4) Hole in road increasing in front of Robert's Close, Ragnall.

5) Square underneath pylons still not attended to.

6) Fledborough turning point, write to Chesterfield Transport ask them to clean up surface and reinstate area.

Report from Sub Committee Planning

Convert Chapel - Residential and Construct Detached Garage

"The Parish Council has no objection to this application with the following exception that any vehicular access to the site is not direct onto the A57".

Planning

Conservatory and Extend Boundary Wall, Wilmot House

Had to apply for planning as listed building. "Parish Coucnil support this application".

Chairman had papers that gave Planning Refusal to 1 The Green for access.

Mr. O'Regan paper for Planning Refusal. Cllr Atkinson to try and help as feel need social housing in Dunham.

Cllr Barden asked if we could request amendment to Structure Plan, to be made an Agenda Item. Cllr Atkinson to make some enquiries on this.

Correspondence

1) Budget Direct - passed to Cllr Barden.

2) Working Party meeting 8/2/90 at 2.00 p.m.

3) N.A.L.C. Literature - on file.

4) Charity Ball - on file.

5) Spring Clean Day - Cllr Leach to approach Scouts.

Date of Next Meeting

Finance $\frac{26}{2}$ and $\frac{26}{3}$ at 7.30 p.m.

There being no further business meeting closed at 9.15 p.m.

Minutes of Meeting held on Monday 26th February 1990 at 7.30 p.m.

Leach, Ashworth, Atkinson, Whate, Tindall, Turner, Present:

Barden, Harris and Spink.

Cartwright, Plant and Ashton. Apologies:

Approval of Previous Minutes

Having been previously circulated were app by Cllr Harris, sec Cllr Barden. All in Favour.

Matters Arising from Previous Minutes

- Tree Planting Verbal approaches to those not send in forms now. 1) Cllr Atkinson to have a word with Mrs. Davison.
- 2) Housing for the Elderly - Foundations started.
- Maggot Farm Chairman read letter received from B.D.C. Solicitor 3) Mr S.A. Harrison regarding High Court proceedings against Gibraltar Farm.
- A57 Road No more information. Bill from W.I. for hire of Hall £15. 4) Chairman proposed paying this, sec Cllr Harris. All in Faovur.
- '999' Letter from Ambulance explained Cllr Barden saying looking 5) into it, but no decision has been made as yet.
- County Questions Now into third round. 6)
- Financial Matters A discussion followed points as follows: 7)

Grass Cutting - Chairman proposed paying for four cuts in total i.e. Early April, mid May, July and September (4 cuts Dunham and Ragnall each). Amendment from Cllr Whate that we try and control cuts., this was seconded by Cllr Barden. All in Favour.

a total of £50, unless for capital item. Doantions Scouts £350 Playgroup £325 S/Cit.

Rest at discretion of council.

Cllr Whate thanked Cllr Barden for her help in compiling list.

Village Maintenance

Letter from Mrs. Foster regarding fence and untidy area around Brumpton Coach Co. It was decided a letter be sent to Brumpton's asking them to reinstate area. Also send letter to Mrs. Foster.

The Following were also reported and the Chairman will take list in to see Mr. Hart at Retford:-

Sweeper not been in to Dunham village.

Silt needs attention coming down to Dunham Bridge.

Grips requested on Fledborough Lane.

3) 4) 5) Hole in A57 around 50 yards junction crossroads and Old School. No Parking sign requested at 'Bus Stop' adjacent to Bridge Inn (or double yellow lines).

6) Turning Point.

Path White Swan to Old School needs resurfacing. 7)

Drain outside Antique Shop is full again. 8)

Hole in Dunham needs doing after settlement period. 9)

Planning - Application to Erect Portable Building

Cllr Whate said this was only temporary, therefore Council had no objections to this application.

A letter of thanks had been received from Playgroup for Donation.

Correspondence

- 1) Register of Electors received.
- 2) Notts. Structure Plan Review on file.
- 3) Sir Stuart and Lady Goodwin Trust Names were sorted, monies to be picked up by Chiarman and given out.
- 4) Planning Appeals With letter was a Notice of Tree Preservation which Chairman read to Council.

A/C's

Mr. C. Gaisford £ 16.00 for February Street Cleaning £100.00 + Hire of Hall from March 1989 up to date. £ 37.00+ Refuse sacks.

It was proposed by Cllr Whate these be paid, seconded by Cllr Atkinson. All in Favour.

Date of Next Meetings

Monday 26th March 1990 7. 30 p.m.

Monday 30th April 1990 7. 30 p.m.

There being no further business Meeting closed at 9.10 p.m.

MONDAY 26 MARCH

Dunham-on-Trent with Ragnall & Fledborough Parish Council

Present: All Members

Guest: Mr G Oxby, Chairman of Home Environment, Bassetlaw.

Approval of Previous Minutes

These were approved by Cllr Whate and seconded by Cllr Harris. All in Favour.

Matters Arising from Previous Minutes

Housing for the Elderly

Mr Oxby stayed to attend Parish Council Meeting after the photo session outside site for Housing for the Elderly. He said that the District Council had a Letting Policy which comes into effect 1/4/90. Cllr's make up the Policy, a copy of which is available. Residents of Parish will have priority of six month policy, but must have name down on the Housing LIst. Regarding housing for Young People best way to approach subject first is to see if Parish have pocket of land available, approach builder to build or housing association. Recommended Notts. Community Housing Assoc. Cllr Harris was given file on Housing for Young People to update survey.

A57 Road

Mr Atkinson had received a letter from Notts. C.C. Mr Oxby gave Mr Keith Williams, Chairman of Environment at County Hall who may be able to help. Meeting was held Friday 23rd March.

Maggot Farm

Chairman had recently followed vehicle with sheeting covering only 9/10ths of load. Malcolm Grange new officer at Bassetlaw (based at Retford). Emergency Number is 732076. Mr Oxby remarked they are able to page them, if smell is very bad insist on call out. Suggested meeting with Ann Brown and Parish Council at a closest meeting.

'999'

No more information on this.

Tree Planting

Notice requested informing Public if they would require any trees/shrubs. Further meeting to be held of Sub Committee on Thursday 29th at Wilmot House.

Sir Stuart & Lady Goodwin Trust

Monies ready for delivery in district by 30th March 1990. Chairman to pick up.

Village Maintenance

1) Tar along joints on Main Road, Dunham.

2) Trees at Vicarage, Laneham Road need pruning.

3) Rubbish collected dumped into ditch between Selbyville & Bridge Culvert.
4) Pothole past crossroads towards Darlton, left hand side of road.

5) A57 centre break towards Darlton.

6) Top oc Cockitts Hill to Junction road full of potholes.

7) Hedge by Torksey Caravans needs trimming.

Grass cutting, write to C.C.
 Lorries parking outside Main St on pavement and road to go to shop.
 Double yellow lines requested. Approach police, need to get lorry reg. no. and owner. Power Stations willing to help all they can. Unmarked police car requested at crossroads Ragnall.

Chairman had called in at C.C. and given them a list of things needing attention. A letter had been received by Bengali Tiger regarding shedding of litter. £20 cheque received by Mr C Gaisford for picking up litter.

Letter from Mr Brumpton regarding fencing. This was Clerk's error, letter of apology to be sent. Chesterfield Transport to be written to. Minutes to be altered.

Boundary Fence at Jubilee House

Clerk to go back into Minutes regarding this and put onto next months Agenda. Also ask C.C. if this is Bridleway.

Planning

Mr & Mrs. East, Wilmot House, Conservatory - No objections.

Donations

Senior Citizens - Proposed by Mr Atkinson same as last year £325.00. Seconded by Cllr Barden. All in Favour.

Correspondence

- 1) Community Plays passed round.
- 2) Neptune Concrete on file.
- 3) Audit accounts go in 9/7/90. Put onto first Council Meeting after Elections. Cllr's to balance.
- 4) Bank Storage seek advice of Assoc. Local Councils.
- 5) Local Council Review on file.
- 6) Kettlewell's Transport to be put onto Notice Board.

Statements/Accounts

These were given, Bill from Partners Press of £2.10 to be paid. Letter from National Westminster Bank saying O/D. £700 from Investment A/C put into A/C on 26/3/90. Account at National Westminster to be closed and new A/C at Midland to be opened in April.

Date of Next Meeting to be 14th May 1990, unless Clerk deems otherwise.

There being no further business Meeting closed at 9.00 p.m. Chairman thanked Mr Oxby for attending.

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING, held on Monday 14th May 1990 at 7.30 p.m.

Present: Atkinson, Leach, Barden, Claughton, Smalley, Ashworth,

Cartwright, Plant, Ashton and Harris.

Apologies: Cook and Spink.

Mr. Atkinson welcomed new members to Parish Council.

Approval Previous Minutes

These having been previously circulated were approved by Cllr Plant and seconded by Cllr Leach. All in Favour.

Election of Chairman

Proposed by Cllr Harris Mr Atkinson, seconded by Cllr Claughton. Mr. Atkinson remarked that he would undertake Chairmanship, but only on six month basis and then Vice Chairman should take over.

Cllr Cartwright felt that it would be better to vote in the Chairman and the Vice Chairman for the year now, than leaving it to sort out in six months.

Cllr Leach proposed Cllr Barden, which was seconded by Cllr Atkinson. Cllr Ashworth proposed Cllr Leach, who said he would rather have a spell as Vice Chairman first.

The second nomination for Cllr Barden as Chairman was therefore accepted. All in Favour. Cllr Barden took chair.

Election of Vice Chairman

Cllr Ashworth proposed Cllr Leach, which was seconded by Cllr Harris. As no other nominations, motion carried. All in Favour.

Planning Sub Committee

Fledborough

Cllr Ashworth

Dunham

Cllr's Smalley and Cartwright

Ragnal1

Cllr Harris

Mrs Claughton proposed Mr Smalley, seconded Cllr Leach. Mr Atkinson proposed Mr Harris as Chairman, seconded Mr Plant.All in Favour. Mrs Barden nominated Mr Ashworth and Mr Cartwright. All in Favour.

Northern Area Representative

Cllr Claughton was proposed by Cllr Atkinson, seconded Cllr Leach. Cllr Leach proposed Cllr Barden, seconded Cllr Atkinson. All in Favour.

School Governor

Cllr Plant proposed Cllr Harris, seconded by Cllr Leach. All in Favour. Cllr Atkinson proposed writing and asking Laneham and East Drayton P/Council's if they feel it would be better for one person for term. Seconded by Cllr Leach. All in Favour.

Review of Clerk's Salary

Proposed by Cllr Cartwright increase by what was budgeted for i.e. £900 for twelve meetings. Any extra meetings pro rata. Seconded Cllr Harris. All in Fayour.

Tree Planting Sub Committee

It was decided that this matter be left until next Agenda, although a meeting was to be arranged with original committee, including Mr Whate as invited member.

Matters Arising from Previous Minutes

Housing for the Elderly

Progressing very well.

A57 Road

Letter read by Cllr Barden regarding parking on the A57 from Mr Gell of Planning and Transportation. Cllr Claughton said she took notice of his point about the line, although he was technically correct, the line is worn away and needs reinstating as a matter of urgency. Cllr Plant pointed out that there were two divisions of opinion on the matter of the Bye Pass and requested a vote. After discussions it was agreed that the Council does not reflect an opinion as a Council - pursuit of a Bye Pass is lead by a body independent of the P.C.

Maggot Farm

New EEC Regulations regarding Maggot Breeders are being brought into force in 1992 and prices could reflect increases of up to 200%.

Tree Planting

Mr. Windle has now left Bassetlaw and his place has been temporarily held by Mr. Mervill until a Countryside Officer is appointed. He will try and help where possible. It was decided to ask Mr Merville for the latest date possible for ordering trees for the season. Mr R. Sutton is willing to provide trees, stakes and land. Call Sub Committee Meeting next week. Mrs Barden said Mr Ashworth should be on Committee.

'999'

Cllr Carden has been in touch once again with Mike Handy, and Mrs Reake has meeting on Thursday. Matter in hand, but no decision as yet.

Audit

Proposed by Cllr Barden two members of Council should look through accounts. Cllr's Cartwright and Leach willing, seconded by Cllr Atkinson. All in Favour.

Housing Young People

Cllr Harris has matter in hand, should be ready for next meeting.

Village Maintenance

Mr Plant remarked that he was under impression complete resurfacing of road, rather than patching and proposed writing to Mr Hart. "Acknowledge repairs near completion, surprised road is not to standard of road to Cottam". Seconded Clir Atkinson. All in Favour.

Letter received from County Council regarding Jubilee House. Owner of Caravan Park is Mr John Holland, Yellowrose, Mobile Home Park, Coombe St. Nicholas, Chard. Somerset.

A letter was in hand from Mr Hart regarding the various services especially related to village maintenance and who to contact. Photocopies to be sent out with minutes to all Cllr's.

Footpath (pavement) by Gauntley's uneven and dangerous. Caused by telephone people. Requested advice from Mr Hart.

Reminder to Mr Hart regarding road sweeping.

Grasscutting. Ask Mr Hart for advice regarding controlling cuts ourselves. Crossroads in desperate state. Clerk to ring.

Potholes still not attended to on A57.

Cockitts Hill pothole right way up to Laneham Road (both sides). Road sweeping requested for Cockitts Hill, which would widen verge.

Mrs Calvert had rung regarding cutting back of hedge. Been done by street lights and will be chopped right back int he Autumn.

Traffic outside School. Cllr Cartwright suggested that there are more cars now due to Playschool.

Cllr Plant proposed writing to Mr Hattersley regarding enlarging school parking on the drive, creating more spaces. Seconded Cllr Barden. All in Favour.

Drains. Need pumping out and gutters need attention again. Site visit requested by Cllr Atkinson, Mrs Claughton to liaise, Dunham 220. (If possible Tuesday or Thursday, otherwise she will contact him).

Footpaths. Electricity Board still not finished, and poles still to be removed and work finished. To be contacted.

Burst water main. Road settled now but needs urgent attention. Contact Water Board.

Vegetation on footpath (Jubilee House) needs attention.

Apple Tree (Mrs Hill) Needs pruning.

Church footpaths need attention. Mrs Claughton to liaise with Mr Foster. Letter to be sent to Mr Whate, Tindall and Turner for their services to P/C. Files to be asked for. Cllr Leach to get Mr Turner's and see him also re hedge.

Parish Meetings

Fledborough

· This was held at Manor Cottage, four in attendance. Following were brought up and P/C asked to deal with:

Hedge at top of Lane by Cottages - Cllr Atkinson to try personal touch.

Fledborough Corner - Clerk to write requesting keep grass instead of tarmac.

Ragnal Parish Meeting to be held on Friday 18th May 1990. Dunham Parish Meeting to be held on Monday 21st May 1990.

Planning.

Cllr Harris said had re-application for Flears Farm, Dunham and there were no objections.

County Questions

Cllr Gartwright said this would be broadcast 24th June, and Radio Nottingham would pay bill for quiz held on 12th April 1990. Mrs. Ballinger to be asked for Bill, time 6.00 - 9.00 p.m.

Correspondence

<u>Graveyards</u> - Letter received from Colin Gibson via Mrs Barden. Help to maintain but not obliged.

Nature Conservation Project - Enter Best Kept Village Comp. Cllr Barden to speak to Mr Hattersley.

VAT - Cllr Barden to write letter, regarding RCC and VAT in villages.

Dial a Ride - Cllr Plant said there had been a good response to this.

Statements/Accounts

Deposit Account £ 8.305 Current Account £ 120.00

Mr. & Mrs. East £ 8.00 (Hire of Room) Proposed these were paid by Cornhill Ins. £30.00 Cllr Barden, seconded Cllr Atkinson. All in Favour.

C. Gaisford £40.00 (Street Cleaning)

Clerk to ring Bassetlaw and ask when Contribution is likely to be paid in. Cllr Leach has received cheque for £30 from Mr. Tindall.. To be put onto next months Agenda i.e. Sports Fund. Interest from Parish Bond has been put in.

Chairman's Expenses also to be put onto next months Agenda.

Future meetings are to be held last Monday in month, therefore next meeting, Monday June 25th.

No further business, meeting closed at 9.30 p.m.

Meeting held on Monday 25th June 1990 at 7.30 p.m.

Leach, Claughton, Smalley, Ashworth, Cartwright, Cook, Present:

Plant, Harris, Barden, Spink. Cllr's Ashton & Atkinson arrived late.

Approval of Previous Minutes

These having been previously circulated were approved by Cllr Harris, seconded by Cllr Leach. All in Favour.

Matters Arising from Previous Minutes

Housing for the Elderly

Roofs of the bungalows are now on and it is progressing well.

Housing Young People

Letter received from Mrs. Puddy. Cllr Harris passed copies of survey round. A discussion was then held on the above, the survey showed some need for housing. Copy of the survey to be sent to Mrs. Puddy, and she is to be asked to the next meeting, with a view for her advice and how we can next proceed. Cllr Harris was thanked for his help.

Maggot Farm

Nothing to report.

Letters sent to Laneham and Darlton Parish Councils.

A57

Matters are progressing slowly.

Tree Planting

Election of Sub Committee Member

It was proposed that Mr. Cook be elected as Member. Brief discussion followed on meeting held between Mr. Dornig and Mrs Barden and Mrs Oakden. Reports to be sent to Mr. Dornig along with maps showing sites of trees required by farmers.

Play Area

Cllr Claughton asked for the above to be brought up as there is no Play Area suitable for children in village. Bassetlaw have introduced a Play Scheme and money may be available if we can get land. Cllr Atkinson to get more details of this. In the meantime, it was suggested land past Jubilee House may be suitable and Alan Gauntley is to be approached by Chairman. Mr. O'Regans land, which was also mentioned, is to be asked by Cllr Claughton. Cost of equipment, rent, insurance, annual maintenance etc. is to be looked into. It was proposed we write to Bassetlaw saying interested and would like to see somebody who can advise Cllr Atkinson suggested Mrs. Davison (Bengali Tiger).

Parish Meetings

Dunham-on-Trent

Cheque for rent of Parish Field to be paid into Sports Fund. Passed to 1) Cllr Leach.

Use of strimmer from B.D.C. required. Also ask re Bottle Bank.

Edges of Cockitts Hill need cleaning.

2) 3) 4) Church Walk has no name sign, also no through road sign would be appropriate.

Repairs to the bus park on the south side of the Bridge car park still to 5) be done. (Severn Trent).

John Ellis, B.D.C. to be approached regarding grant at Picnic Site. 6)

Dept of Transport to be asked with regard to roundabout at A57. 7) Reflective posts to be requested on A57 between Swan Inn and Dunham Road.

Litter at River. Sheffield & Rotherham Fishing Assoc. Letters to be sent to respective assoc's, and also to River Authority to police area.

10) Some residents of properties between the Bridge Garage and the Green have parked their cars on the pavement along the A57 in an inconsiderate manner. Residents to be asked to leave sufficient space between their cars and the houses, to allow safe passage.

11) Street Lighting for Church Walk, Upper Row to be followed up.

12) Write to C.C. regarding bus site at Marsh Lane, as buses still using The Green and driving too fast.

Ragnall

1) Coal lorries driving too fast through village. Also using telephone box whilst engine still running. This is traffic hazard due to bends.

2) Route not going to be reversed. Mike Johnson, Station Manager at Power'

Station to be advised of reg. numbers.

3) 4) Haulage Contractos travelling through village at 4.30 a.m. onwards. Road repairs not adequate. Already breaking up. Look back into Parish

Pecords for road repairs. 5)

Maggot lorries not sheeted down, reg. numbers needed. Bye Law not in force yet.

6) Stakes around trees disappeared.

7) Litter bins (2) to be provided by B.D.C.

Hall Farm wall now in dangerous condition. Write to Area Surveyor. 9) Undergrowth needs cutting back on pavements. Hedge at Old Barn also

needs cutting, overhanging pavement. Cllr Harris asked Cllr Atkinson to investigate concern over more 10)

fall out from Power Stations.

Grass Cutting .

Letter was read by Chairman from Mrs Hatfield asking for increase in number of cuts to Churchyards. Three cuts have already been done, April, May and June. Cllr Atkinson felt four cuts was sufficient, particularly in view of Parish Councils need to cut back as much as possible. Cllr Ashworth seconded four cuts. Cllr Leach asked that three cuts be paid for now, and to pay the last one. Seconded Cllr Claughton. All in Favour. Clerk to check finances at Bank.

Village Maintenance

Mr Harrison, Surveyor at Notts C.C. had meeting with Cllr Claughton. The following were brought up:

Public footpath to be weeded.

1) 2) Garage forecourt broken and encroaching onto pavement. Owner Torksey

Grass to be cut at all junctions i.e. crossroads, verges, A57 etc.

Hole in A57 still to be seen to.

Letter has also been received from N.C.C. regarding reinstating white lines through Dunham. To be seen to in future.

Burst water pipe area has been tidied up, but job unsatisfactory. Helen Sleaford to be contacted.

EMEB - this matter is in hand.

Reminder to be sent to Kettlewells regarding fence.

Street Cleaner

A letter had been received tonight from Jonathon Webb of The Green, Dunham, applying for the vacancy. Mr. C. Gaisford was asked if he would kindly show Mr Webb the ropes, and a vote of thanks was given to him for his help.

Sub Committee Planning

Forge Cottage, Dunham. When Cllr Harris rang to ask regarding the above, it was found to be out of date.

Donations

Woodbeck Scout Group

It was proposed that £50 be donated. Motion carried.

Correspondence.

- 1) Notts. Rural Community Council Link Magazine. This to be brought up at next years Budget.
- 2) Information sheets to be updated.
- 3) Guardian Series Newspaper Letter received from Guardian regarding any items of interest that could be put into Free Newspaper.
- 4) Emergency Planning Review (Civil Protection) On file as this matter was brought up last year.
- 5) B.D.C. Contributions have now gone in.
- 6) Radio Nottingham 8th July for transmission on Dunham v Ollerton.
- 7) Bassetlaw Development Coalfield Partnership. to be brought up at next meeting.

Statements and Accounts were given, books to go into Auditor's 9th July.

Next Meeting to be Monday 30th July 1990 at 7.30 p.m.

Cllr Claughton gave her apologies for this meeting in advance.

There being no further business meeting closed at 10.00 p.m.

Minutes of Meeting held on Monday 30th July 1990 at 7.30 p.m.

Present: Leach, Ashton, Cartwright, Harris, Ashworth, Atkinson,

Barden, Cook, Smalley and Spink.

Apologies: Claughton.

Approval of Previous Minutes

After being previously circulated app by Cllr Harris, sec Cllr Cook. All in Favour.

Matters arising from Previous Minutes

Housing for the Elderly

Progressing well, although it was commented that the bedrooms were very small. After completion we will assess and evaluate to the District Council.

Housing Young People

Mrs. Fiona Puddy is to attend next meeting, which is to be held on 10/9/90.

A57 Road

Making the A1 into a motorway is going to greate more traffic on the A57. Letter to be sent to London and copy to Dept of P \pounds T. regarding upgrading of road. Cllr Cartwright said that the A57 lay-bye was due to be closed within the next six weeks. Minor accident on T junction, Cockitts Hill 30/7/90 a.m. It was decided to keep a record of any traffic accidents, and to make it a Standard Agenda Item.

'999'

Letter received from Laneham and Darlton approving of the change. Our letter of confirmation sent to Ambulance Service, awaiting effective date.

'Play Area'

Cllr Claughton had followed this up. Cllr Barden had spoken to Mr Gauntley, who was going to contact her. To be put onto next months Agenda.

Coalfield Partnership

To be photocopies and sent out with Minutes.

Picnic Site, Dunham and Marsh Lane

Letter regarding picnic site from BDC read by Chairman. It was decided that a rough plan is to be drawn up by Cllr's Cook and Leach, and an accompanying letter to be sent with it. A site meeting is to be arranged. Rural Community Council for Development by River, ask them to put onto their next Agenda.

School Governor

Letter in hand from East Drayton P/C agreeing to suggestion. Chase Laneham up. Write to Education Committee, CC, saying we need representative from each of Schools. A letter is also to be sent to East Drayton asking them to write supporting this.

Road Lighting

Cllr Leach had meeting on site with representative from CC, plans received:

1) Turning point, Marsh Lane, extra light suggested.

2) Horn Lane (south side), light suggested at junction The Green and Horn Lane, where new bungalows are sited.

3) The Green, light missing, needs replacing.

Maggot Farm

Cllr Atkinson took down details of smells reported.

Signatures.

Cllr's present signed form from Nat West, to be returned.

Length of Meetings

Brief discussion followed on above, decided that in future any items needing a decision were to be put first onto the Agenda, anything else follows.

Village Maintenance

Torksey Caravans

Letter was received from above, who had written to Mr Eyres himself regarding the forecourt. It was decided that we write back to him stating "pleased you are aware of this problem, but now feel this is a matter between yourselves, although we would be happy to be kept informed of this matter".

A57 Road Patching

Letter from NCC. Reply requesting site meeting with D/C Atkinson within next 2 weeks.

Crossroads

A letter has been received from NCC informing that improvements are due to be added. Write to Dept of P & T covering letter i.e. motorway A1 (inc roundabout at crossroads).

Anglian Water

Car Park, Dunham Bridge. Should write to National Rivers (Severn Trent).

Wiring The Green

It was felt we could not take this matter any further, unless more residents complained.

Refuse Collection

Fledborough to be collected Tuesday, Ragnall and Dunham Wednesday. Amended list to be sent out. A decision was made that we would see how the system works in the next two weeks, and then reassess situation.

Litter Bins/Tidy Campaign

Mrs Davison unavailable until 1st September due to illness, although write to that Dept to ask for use of strimmer ASAP.

Following brought up:

1) Path up to school desparate state i.e. undergrowth. People having to walk on A57 rather than footpath.

2) Pothole A57, west of crossroads, still not attended to.

3) Cockitts Hill. Traffic coming down Hill having to drive on wrong side of road due to encroaching rubbish/grass/soil on verges. Request site visit. And also Road Sweeper.

4) Leak on Fledborough Lane.

5) Bend Sign Ragnall facing wrong way, needs turning.

- Bridleway Sign missing, past Top Farm towards Dunham.

 A request was made that "Long Row Cottages, Fledborough" have an official Street Sign. Write to BDC supporting issue.
- 8) Fledborough Triangle. Needs tidying, suggest kerbstones.

9) Strimmer to be requested.

10) Road Junction Sign bottom Cockitts Hill warning of bend.

Planning

1) New Dwelling, Adjacent to St. Oswalds Church, Ragnall

"Unacceptable scale of design, this development we feel is not in keeping with the rest of Ragnall Village. Also too near Church which is a listed building".

2) Selbyville, Darlton Road, Dunham

Careful consideration must be given to approach onto the A57 i.e. steep bank from field to A57, & concern was raised re obstruction to existing footpath.

3) Mobile Home Park

Aware of difficulties with access onto A57. Concern was raised regarding mobile homes being permanent, and no plans for full time. Should be screened.

4) Appeal by Mr K Rose, Jubilee House

"Still express concern regarding access, but happy with the size of development".

Mobile Homes

Hedge has not been replaced yet at roadside (i.e. quick growing). Write to Mr South, Drainage Board, 20 South Parage, Doncaster, expressing concern that certain conditions have not been fulfilled.

Planning Decisions

Mr & Mrs East, Conservatory & Ext Boundary Wall - two plans have been passed.

Flears Farm, Dunham, permissiong iven for Barn Conversion.

Chapel, Dunham. Change of use from chapel given.

Forge Cottage, Dunham, outline planning permission given.

Correspondence.

NALC - AGM. To be held at Brackenhurst on 24/10/90. Proposed two Northern Area Rep's attend if possible. To be put onto next months Agenda.

Census 1991 - Letter regarding this read by Chairman, placed on file.

NALC - Training Meeting to be held on 18/9/90 at Wheatley Village Hall. Mr. Cook, Mrs. Barden, Mr Harris and possibly Mrs. Claughton to attend. Place on Agenda.

Europe Week - on file.

Precept - doesn't apply.

Bye Laws for Hackney Carriages - on file.

Statement/Accounts/Audit

Grass Cutting

The above was raised after Auditor's stated should not be claiming VAT back from third party. All invoices to be sent direct to us in future, PMC to be advised of this as from date of letter.

Agenda Items

Samaritans
Traffic Accidents
Play Area
AGM for NALC
Training Meeting Wheatley Village Hall
Link Magazine, extra copies

There being no further business meeting closed at 9.37 p.m. Next meeting to be Monday 10th September 1990, with Mrs. Puddy as guest. Cllr's Ashton and Smalley send apologies.

Minutes of Meeting held on Monday 10th September 1990 at 7.00 p.m.

Present: Barden, Atkinson, Spink, Leach, Cartwright, Cook, Plant,

Claughton and Harris.

Apologies: Ashton, Smalley and Ashworth.

Visit by Mr. Howarth of the Angling Federation

Owing to illness Mr. Howarth was unable to attend Meeting. It was reported that Mrs. Barden, Mrs Oakden and Mr. Gaisford had met a representative from National Rivers Authority to assess situation of litter at River Bank. It was also stated that Mr R Packer on Worksop 500219 and his Tidy Crew may be able to help. Land underneath Bridge NRA land. It was decided to invite Mr Howarth to next meeting, Cllr Plant proposed Sub Committee go down every Sunday and see Anglers. No seconders.

Housing Young People, Visit by Mrs Puddy

Chairman welcomed Mrs Puddy to meeting. Mrs Puddy stated that the percentage return of survey was 57%, which was fairly supportive for a small development, about 7-8 units. Thought that housing now needed for young people. Also perhaps additional rented accommodation for bungalows, better chance for development outside village envelope, and are looking for approx 1 acre. First steps to determine suitable sites, get BDC approval and send out application forms to interested parties. All dealt with confidentially. P/C to help target possible candidates. Whatever % share split between the home buyer and the assoc, the % share would remain constant. Homes offered to those with a village connection i.e. born in village - parents want to live near family already in village etc. Homes offered to those within immediate parishes, if not taken - extended to include adjacent parishes. Need basically cheap land, right building contractor to determine unit costs. Once built, 6-8 weeks given to Housing Assoc to find occupier. 150,000 housing associations registered, sometimes 4-5 are wound up in a year. Could ask D/C if willing to support this issue, Mrs Puddy to write to Bruce Barnett of D/C informing them that there is a definite need. Cllr Atkinson proposed that a letter be written to D/C saying wish to proceed with a mixed development with their support. Possible preference Ragnall or Dunham for easy access to facilities, seconded Cllr Harris. All in Favour. Mrs Puddy to write to D/C on our behalf. Estimated £400 a month to repay mortgage at moment. Rents in Notts. £45 a week. Should call Public Meeting, use appropriate form to ask what sort of house they require. Copy of letter sent to be given to Cllr Atkinson. Chairman thanked Mrs Puddy for attending and her advice.

Approval of Previous Minutes

Cllr Cook brought to Meeting attention that the development at Marsh Lane was primarily to resolve bus turning problem, and then to enhance the area to include picnic facilities.

A57 Road, Accidents

- 1) Dented rails entering W.I. forecourt, due to driver looking for Dunham Bridge.
- 2) Car in Trent.

Site Meeting Cllr Atkinson, with Rep. from C.C.

- 1) Cockitts Hill. It was reported that a good job had been done (it was also pointed out to them the movement of the centre line).
- 2) Cleared encroachment on Cockitts Hill.
- 3) Ragnall, condition of pavement repaired.
- 4) Weeds in gutters comes under Newark (CC), contact them and ask to be sprayed.

Play Area

Cllr Claughton contacted Mr O'Reganabut had no response. Chairman also contacted Mr A Gauntley who was willing in principle, but land was on a long term lease agreement.

Coalfield Partnership

No comments other than development of Picnic Site.

Picnic Site

Plans drawn up comments as follows:

1) Would have to widen lane to enable a 90° approach onto road (Marsh Lane).

2) Street light agreed.

3) Photos taken to prove points.

4) Area needs levelling, approach NRA.

Toilets were discussed, it was decided to be included but concern was voiced on vandalism. Mr Cartwright suggested amendments and were agreed. It was also pointed out that buildings down by Bridge are badly in need of attention. A site meeting with Mrs V Holt, Area Conservation and Recreation Officer (NRA) with Sub Committee and John Hempsall independently. Propose contacting Mrs Holt and give her Cllr's Leach and Cooks phone numbers. (with amended plan).

Road Lighting

Not started yet, put onto next months Agenda to check progress.

Maggot Farm

 ${\rm D/C}$ Atkinson has had one or two people contact him, problem with transporting of waste. Environmental Officer checking out.

Refuse Collection

Collection should be Wednesday, if not early Thursday.

Litter Bins/Strimmer - Mrs. Davison

Now back after illness, should be hearing soon.

NALC Training

18th September 1990 at Wheatley Village Hall 7.30 p.m. Cllr Claughton to let Clerk know. Cllr's Cook, Barden attending.

RCC

Approved additional five copies of Link for Councils use, cost £5.

NRCC AGM

27th September at Arnold, Cllr's Atkinson and Barden to attend.

School Covernous

Written and awaiting reply.

South Drainage Board

Clerk to chase regarding tree planting around caravan site.

Samaritans

At annual conference attended by Cllr Atkinson a seminar was held by Samitans. Suicide Rates for Farmers second highest in country. Looking for contacts for rural areas, for anyone interested in helping. Could have Open Meeting with Speaker from Samaritans, best before Parish Council Meeting at 7.00 p.m. To be fixed for NOvember onwards.

Hire of W.I. Hall

Letter received from Mrs Ogle advising of new charges from September. Increase by £1.00 per hr to £3.50, kitchen facilities £1.00 and use of cooker £2.00. D/C Atkinson declared interest. Cllr Cartwright felt we should support hall, by using it rather than school or playgroup as alternative. Cllr Spink seconded. Vote - 5 in favour, 1 against, 1 abstention. Mction carried. Concern was raised regarding no concessionary rates, in particular for Senior Citizens. Cllr Atkinson felt cost for them should stay at £2.50, sec Cllr Cook. 4 in favour, 3 against, 1 abstention. Motion carried.

Village Maintenance

- 1) Cllr Atkinson said gentleman from NCC appalled by condition of patching of road to Power Station. Bringing Engineer out within 24 hours. Write and ask what progress. Find out which rep.
- 2) The Green marked out in yellow.
- 3) Laybye closing.
- 4) Pothole outside Mr Gaisford's starting to sink again, as well as fire hydrant. Mr Hart to deal with EMEB and Water Board to ensure this is done to a satisfactory standard.
- 5) Stile needs attention and replacing top of bloodbank leading to Lakes..

Cllr Harris informed meeting that somebody had been using Ragnall Notice Board for Target Practice.

Statements

Deposit £ 456.47 Current £ 120.00

Date of Next Meeting

29th October 1990 at 7.00 p.m. to allow for Mr Howart if possible.

Mr Plant apologised in advance for been unable to attend next meeting, also he had sent apologies for July's Meeting, which was not put onto Minutes.

There being no further business, meeting closed at 9.30 p.m.

Minutes of Meeting held on Monday 29th October 1990 at 7.30 p.m.

Present: Barden, Claughton, Atkinson, Smalley, Cook, Harris,

Ashton, Leach and Spink.

Apologies: Ashworth, Cartwright and Plant.

Approval of Previous Minutes

Having been previously circulated were approved by Cllr Leach, and seconded by Cllr Cook. All in Favour.

Mattersing arising from Previous Minutes

- 1) Housing for Young People Copy letters received from Mrs Puddy, that were sent to BDC. Cllr Atkinson informed members that BDC now awaiting application from us, and we need to look out now for suitable sites. Sites that could be considered were as follows:
- a) Churchland may be available between Vicarage and School.
- b) Land behind the garages at Cartwright Close. (Howards of Grove).
- c) Mr. G. Ashton, Cliffe View, Dunham.

Preliminary letter with leaflet to be sent out to possible owners of almd that may be willing to sell.

- 2) A57 Letter received from Dept of Transp. via Mr. C. Parkinson. Also copy letter in hand from P & T to Cllr J Hempsall. Cllr Atkinson had meeting at RCC yesterday. They expressed comments on A1 and concern to local communities in area. Only four accesses onto A1. Letter from RCC going to Secretary of State expressing their concern i.e. local employment via Little Chec etc, businesses affected by access. Cllr Atkinson proposed writing to District Council that we don't wish A57 road to be de-trunked, seconded by Cllr Claughton. All in Favour. Also write to Mr Hart outlining quality of pavements adjacent to A57. Contact Mr. Forgham for site visit to look at condition of A57 road.
- 3) Play Area Mr. Mervill, c/o Hundred Acre Lane, Carlton-in-Lindrinck person to contact regarding this.
- 4) Picnic Area Letter received from NRCC Officer Alison Fraser and NCC Trent Valley Way. Cllr Cook wrote to Bruce Barnett. Dept of Transport own land and although BDC would be interested Dept of Transport would refuse Planning Permission. 25% grant available from BDC. Would have to show it could create jobs in area. Decided to write to director of P & T and ask to be included in Trent Valley Way Recreation Study (Mr Payne). Also write to Dept of Transport, Nottm, and ask for clarification why they won't allow it. Decided Sub Committee Meeting ASAP.
- 5) Road Lighting Excellent.
- 6) Maggot Farm Going well, more information shortly.
- 7) <u>Litter Bins/Mr. Howarth</u> Mr. Howarth unable to attend meeting, but will attend on 26th November at 7.30 p.m. Mrs Davison contacted again re litter bins.

- 8) School Governors Letter from Mrs J Austin at NCC received. Letter sent back listing all candidates. Copy of letter to be sent out with Minutess to Cllr's Harris and Atkinson.
- 9) South Drainage Board Cllr Spink remarked that they only had meetings four times a year. Address of Pillar House, South Parade, Doncaster right. Contact again.
- 10) W.I. Hire of Hall Letter of thanks received from Senior Citizens supporting them in reduced rates. They have since increased their subscriptions by .50 per quarter. A letter has also been received from W,I. It was felt at Meeting that if there is considerable difficulty with affording to heat the Hall, perhaps they could consider possibility of changing heating system, and P/C may consider helping with cost. Although, P/C have limited funds at present, there is also possibility of grant from BP Fund. (Mr. Virgo, NALC). Cllr Atkinson to have a chat with Mrs. M. Ogle of W.I.
- 11) <u>Samaritans</u> Open Meeting decided, Cllr Atkinson to contact Clerk i.e. dates.

Decisiions

- 1) Planning Refusal for Dwelling, adjacent to St. Oswalds Church, Ragnall.
- 2) Planning Refusal for Mr. Ashall, Selbyville. Although this has now gone to Appeal. Decided that we write to Bristol and reiterate original comments regarding access onto A57. Also copy of statement to be requested.
- 3) Plans Mr. I. Oakden, Manor Cottage, Fledborough. Double Garage. "Parish Council support this application and feel it is a sympathetic design, which extends the use of the existing roofline".
- 4) Donation Playgroup A grant of £350 was proposed by Cllr Harris, seconded by Cllr Leach. All in Favour.
- Audit Commission Proposed write to Sandy Blair expressing our concern that auditing costs have doubled in proportion to our income. Decided to hold bill back at moment. Ask Mr Blair if he could confer with other P/C's and also ask if the A/C's could be done every three years. Copy of bills to be sent to him. Also query bill with the Auditors.
- 6) Bassetlaw Citizens Advice Donation request. Proposed by Mr. Atkinson no donation this year, sec Cllr Smalley. Cllr Barden asked for amendment of small donation of £20.00, Motion carried after vote.
- Motorbikes through Ragnall/Fledborough. Motorbokes are now causing even more of a nuisance, even to the extent of frightening young children in the early hours of the morning. Feel this is now a matter for the police. Cllr Atkinson had word with Mr D Smith at Fledborough, who feels it may be better to ask for "On-Spot" fines. Cllr Atkinson to talk to Mr Smith.
- 8) Funding of Leisure Bus. This is now running for a six month trial period and seems to be well used. Launch meeting for a bus for Dunham for the communitys use at Porta Cabin Thursday, wine and cheese, tickets £1. £2000 donated by local garage as long as their name is on bus. Receiving it at Bassetlaw Show next year. 1st December Scrap Day.
- 9) Wreaths. Ragnall will not be used for services soon, which will affect Wreath and donation towards British Legion. Decided to ask for names to be transferred to Dunham War Memorial from Ragnall. Also see if any names in Methodist Church in Dunham. Consult with Jean Calvert on names. Donation to be dealt with at Financial Meeting.

10) Financial Meeting - Cllr Barden to add on increasse for forthcoming year Cllr Cook to look into cost of engraving names for War Memorial by stonemasons. Also cost to be requested for sign "Please Drive Carefully" from P & T. Meeting to be organised for 19th November 1990 at 6.30 p.m.

Village Maintenance

- 1) Snow Clearance £14.50 per hr three hour call out period. Quotation accepted. Cllr's Ashworth and Leach to liase as usual.
- 2) Stile letter from NCC that this work is to be attended to as well as footpaths sign.
- 3) Site visit requested Mr LIghtfoot to discuss patching Ragnall to Fledborough road.
- 4) Bridge Inn concern loss of facility to village if GEorge and Ann Hyde lose license through serving after hours i.e. bonfire, playgroup, sports events etc. Cllr leach to write letter supporting them to Solicitor, but emphasising don't condone serving late night drinking. Seconded by Cllr Narris, all in favour after vote.

Reports

NALC Training - Cllr Barden attended meeting and obtained information Psck. Decided one more pack at £2.90 each would be helpful. Mrs O'Regan to be contacted and asked to attend visit to Bank with Cllr Atkinson for inspection of documents.

School Governors

Attended by Cllr Harris on 17/10/90. Mr P Smith elected Chairman and himself Vice Chairman. Vacancy dealt with. Meeting 28/11/90.

Tree Planting Update

Write to Lisa Kerslake expressing our concern tht we hoped to celebrate Tree Planting Week, copy to Peter Dornig and M. Glynn, NCC.

Course for Clerks

Clerk to attend .

Meeting finished at 10.15 p.m.

Minutes of Financial Meeting held on Monday 19th November 1990 at 6.30 p.m.

Present: Barden, Atkinson, Cook, Cartwright, Smalley.

Apologies: Leach and Claughton.

1990/91 Budget proposals were passed round. Concurrent expenditure agreed with a total increase of 7.6%. Grants broken down as follows:-

Senior Citizens	£	350
Playgroup	£	385
British Legion	2	15
Scouts	£	55
Misc.	£	45

Discussion ensued regarding two additional items which resulted in a proposal being made to :

- a) apply to the BP Fund for Stonemasons costs or
- b) if unsuccessful apply to Dunham Sports Fund

A decision was made that a precept of £3 per head be implemented, allowing for a £600 donation towards the mini bus, as a one-off capital expenditure item.

There being no further business meeting closed at 7.30 p.m.

Minutes of Meeting held on Monday 26th November 1990 at 7.00 p.m.

Present: Barden, Leach, Cook, Spink, Ashton, Harris, Smalley and Atkinson.

Apologies: Claughton, Plant, Cartwright and Ashworth.

Approval of Previous Minutes.

These having been previously circualted were passed unaminously.

Matters Arising from Previous Minu es

- 1) Housing for Young People Two responses were to hand, but Chairman suggested leaving it pending until next meeting, when we might have more replies
- 2) A57 Chairman had written to Mr. Alexander for site meeting, and although response from Mr. Alexander was to hand, awaiting future developments.
- 13) Picnic Area Postcard received from Mr. Payne, and a letter also back from NRA. To be dealt with under Mr. Howarth.
- 4) <u>Laneham Drainage Board</u> Letters received from both Laneham Drainage and Planning Dept. at BDC. It was decided to ask the owner if he would like hedgerow whips to plant, whilst we have them from Tree Planting Scheme.
- 5) <u>Audit Commission</u> Awaiting letter from Audit Commission, and pursueing Triannual Audit.

Decisions

- 1) <u>Paper Coverage</u> Cllr Cook to draft report from minutes with consultation from Chairman.
- 2) <u>Welcome Cards/Information Sheet</u> This topic was raised at Finance Meeting. Decided to buy Welcome Cards for new occupant of bungalows wishing them well in their new home.

A general information sheet on Dunham/Ragnall/Fledborough is also to be drafted out giving general information on doctors, vets, clubs, organisations etc. which may be of help to new residents to area. Co-ordinators to be Mr. Smalley (Senior Citizens) and Mr. N. Leach (POst Office). Cllr Leach to draft sheet. Senior Citizens bungalows to be officially opened on Tuesday 4th December 1990 at 1.00 p.m.

Village Maintenance

- 1) Grit bins to be topped up.
- 2) Double white lines need renewing through Dunham village.
- 3) A57 footpaths urgently need attention.
- Three street lights out on Upper Row, and one by Antique Shop works intermittently.
- 5) Footpath by Corner House, Dunham, damaged by contractors vehicles.

Chairman welcomed Mr. Howarth of Rotherham Anglers to Meeting and closed meeting for discussion. Points as follows:-

- a) Mr. Howarth was informed that we had no contact with Sheffield Anglers, although we had written to them.
- b) Write to NRA informing them not satisfied with present tenants.

 Intent to follow through i.e. releasing fishing rights. It was pointed out that land under Toll Bridge NRA land, Mr. R. Spinks northwards.

- Contact Mrs. V. Holt, NRA with copy to Mrs. Katharine Bryan at Headquarters, Solihull. (Mr. Howarth to send pamplet with address.
- d) Mr. R.M.E. Walsh, Secretary, Trent District Anglers Consultancy Assoc., 5 Derby Road, Homesford, Matlock, Derbys. Send copy of correspondence.
- e) Sheffield & District and Sheffield Amal. two separate fishing Org's.
- f) Could be 9/10 year lease, reviewed every three years.
- g) Mr. Howarth said had tried to get improved parking Lincoln side of Toll Bridge, but Dept. of Transport turned it down. (Lincoln).
- h) Grant Aid budget Angling Facilities and Recreation Facilities were mentioned.
- i) Hardcore on present site (Dunham side) was possibility.
- Mr. Howart to talk to Mr. W. Harden and come back to us with more information in New Year. A meeting was organised for Monday 7/1/91, 7.00 p.m.

Chairman thanked Mr. Howarth for his irvaluable advise and attending the meeting. The meeting was then reopened.

It was proposed letters be sent out as suggested by Mr. Howarth. Mr. Gaisford willing to take rubbish away, but not on regular basis and to be paid for his services, although a bill is to be sent to NRA. All in agreement.

Correspondence

- 1) Letters of thanks received from recipients of Doantions.
- 2) Planning Decisions:
 - a) Mrs. Hopper, Consent given to trim branches at St. Oswalds Park.
 - b) Ms Eyre, Main Street, Dunham, Illuminated Sign

"Parish Council against advertising of cigarettes on this sign, rather than Newsagents Shop", Motion carried after vote of five for, one against.

c) Parish Building & Maintenance Contracts

It was decided to pass these letters on to Mrs. L. Hatfield for perusal with Church in $\min \mathbf{d}.$

- d) Conference at kerham Hall, "2001". Passed to Cllr Atkinson.
- e) "Drive Carefully Signs" This has been passed to Dept of Transport, who will be contacting us.
- f) Misc. items tabled.

It was pointed out that a car parked in Bus Stop at Dunham is potential hazard, and Mr. Wolosiuk to be advised against using it:

"Obscures visibility for people pulling onto A57, may have to take further action if this continues.

Statements were given out.

A/C's

Cheques passed to sign as follows: R.A. Gauntley (Photocopying) £3.00 British Legion £30.00 & NALC £20.00

Meeting closed at 9.15 p.m. no further business. Cllr's Ashtons apologies n/meeting.